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ABRAMS, General Creighton W.: relieves Westmoreland on June 11, 
1968 as ComUSMACV, p. 627; p. 639; p. 647. 

 
ALLIED FORCES IN SOUTH VIETNAM: (1967), p. 549-550. 
 
ANZUS - Council: meeting in Washington on July 15, 1964, p. 210-

211; employment of Australian-New Zealand Military 
forces in Vietnam, p. 260-1. 

 
ARMED SERVICES COMMITTEE - U.S. Senate: Sharp testifies before 

Preparedness Investigating Sub-committee, Aug. 9/10, 
1967 P. 504-8; McNamara testifies on August 25 and 
tried to 'shoot down' some of Sharp's testimony, p. 
509; JCS statement on mission of air effort - similar 
to McNamara testimony before subcommittee, p. 519 ff. 

 
B-52: first strike with these planes against North Vietnam, p. 

361; SecDef repeats his directive that bombing 
operations in North Vietnam shall not be carried on to 
the detriment of combat operations in South Vietnam, 
p. 361-2; Washington agrees to use of B-52s in June 
1965, p. 402-3. See also - dispatches of CINCPAC to 
JCS. 

 
BAY OF PIGS: p. 164 
 
BOWLES, Chester: visits Sihanouk in Cambodia, p. 560. 
 
USS BOYD - DD 544: Sharp puts her in commission - Jan. 1943 - 

assigned for escort duty out of Noumea, p. 62; 
participation in Baker Island landings, Wake Island 
raids, Gilbert Island landings, p. 63; damage 
sustained in engagement with shore batteries of Nauru, 
p. 66 ff; escorting the Cruiser DENVER, p. 74; 
installation of CIC, p. 75; participates in Battle of 
Philippine Sea, p. 77 ff; life on a DD during 
prolonged periods at sea, p. 82 ff; invasion of Guam, 
p. 85 ff; other island operations, p. 86ff; rescue 
operations of personnel from the HOUSTON, p. 89 ff; 
relieved of command on Guam, p. 925. 

 
USS BUCHANAN (DD-131): Sharp becomes torpedo officer on board p. 

20, p. 23. 
 
BUNKER, The Hon. Ellsworth: U.S. Ambassador to South Vietnam, p. 

465-6. 
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BURKE, Admiral Arleigh: CruDiv Commander, Atlantic, 1953, p. 

138; takes Sharp with him on Pac tour after selection 
of CNO, p. 145 ff. p. 150, p. 155. 

 
BU SHIPS: Sharp assigned as DD Eng. Maintenance Officer (1940) 

p. 44-45; turning over the 50 DD's to the British, p. 
45-7. 

 
CAMRANH BAY: In 1964 Military Assistance Funds used to put in a 

deep water pier, p. 327; In 1965 CINC PAC recommends 
that Camranh Bay be developed as a major port and 
logistics complex, p. 327 ff; successful - experience 
with matting points way to others in Vietnam, p. 331. 

 
USNS CARD: MSTS ship used to transport airplanes - sunk in 

Saigon harbor, p. 200. 
 
CASABLANCA: U.S. landing (1942), p. 55 ff. 
 
CHICOMS: used as a designation of the Red Chinese government. 
 
C.I.A.: gives estimate of civilian casualties in case of air 

attacks on certain targets, p. 376. 
 
CIC: installation of an early CIC in DD BOYD, p. 75. Note: see 

entry under COMMANDER, DD's, PAC: 
 
CINC PAC: (Note: see entries under Admiral U.S. Grant Sharp - 

CincPac 1964-68). 
 

Sharp relieves Adm. Felt on board the USS RANGER June 
30, 1964) p. 202; scope of the CincPac Command, p. 
202; Sharp's first trip as CincPac to ANZUS Council 
meeting in Washington p. 210-211; visit of Sharp to 
Far East - dinners in Taiwan and Japan - attendance at 
meeting of Japan - U.S. Consultative Committee on 
Security, p. 238; Sharp's discussion of command 
relations in the Pacific theatre and especially in 
Vietnam, p. 244-5; the problem of air support for 
ground troops, p. 246; statistics on military strength 
of command at beginning of 1965, p. 249; attitude of 
CincPac and JCS on how war should be conducted - con-
trasting philosophy of SecDef, State Dept. and White 
House p. 251-2 ff; plans for operations against North 
Vietnam, p. 255-6; series of visits to headquarters by 
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Far East political leaders, p. 262; CincPac begins to 
experience more detailed control by SecDef (through 
JCS) on air sorties, patrols in Gulf of Tonkin, p. 
268-9; conference in April 1965 with JCS, Army, Air 
Force, Navy on need for greater logistical action, p. 
272-3; development of command arrangements, p. 273; 
efforts to encourage S. Vietnamese to great effort, p. 
276; CincPac Conference (Apr. 17 , 1965) with 
McNamara, Wheeler, etc. p. 277; Sharp's comments on 
enemy possibilities, p. 285-6 ; his insistence on 
maintaining pressure on North Vietnamese, p. 285-7; 
his comments on relative importance of areas in South 
Vietnam, p. 287-8; Sharp's insistence on consideration 
of SE Asia as a single, integrated U.S. Strategy, p. 
288 ff; Sharp's explanation of ROLLING THUNDER 
operations to Washington, p. 301-3; Sharp's response 
to special study group assessment, p. 303-4; summary 
of activities in 1965, p. 307 ff; Sharp's travels in 
1965, p. 308-9; gives much attention (1965) to build 
up of airfields, p. 311; difficulty in keeping 5 CV’s 
in Western Pacific at all times, p. 311-12; comments 
of General Westmoreland on effectiveness of Adm. 
Sharp, p. 323 logistics in 1965, p. 325-6; facility 
section established in J-4 for construction programs, 
p. 327; airfields in South Vietnam, p. 328-30; given 
authority (July 1965) to attack certain SAM sites p. 
341; CincPac advises JCS of relationship between mil-
itary operations against North Vietnam and overall 
strategy of war in S. Vietnam - p. 344-55; Sharp sees 
clearly nature of political battle and propaganda 
campaign being waged by North Vietnamese in 1966, p. 
349; reviews for JCS changed circumstances surrounding 
Rolling Thunder Operation, p. 349 ff; CincPac directs 
component commanders (Jan. 13, 1965) to be prepared 
for precise attacks when Rolling Thunder resumed, p. 
355; CincPac goes over same area as on Jan. 13 to JCS 
- in effort to get more flexibility in Rolling Thunder 
operations, p. 358; frequent directions to component 
commanders, p. 372; asks Washington for authority to 
strike all airfields, p. 373; tried a new technique on 
Washington to get prompt answers to request for 
authority, p. 374; Oct. 166 another CincPac message to 
JCS to emphasize critical importance of air operations 
over North Vietnam, p. 38 5-6; p. 390-1; CincPac 
message to Gen. Wheeler (Dec. 1966) on effect of enemy 
propaganda, p. 394-5; asks permission of JCS(12/30/66) 
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for use of surface-to-air missiles against MIGs, p. 
396-8; CincPac's summary of operations (Jan. 1967) to 
emphasize point U.S. air power not being used 
properly, p. 405-6; concern expressed over reports of 
special study to determine alternatives to present 
efforts in Vietnam, p. 410-11; p. 420-22; sends 
message of Feb. 1967 to underscore advantages of 
closing ports of Hanoi and Haiphong, p. 416-420; 
Sharp's react ions to proposals of special study group 
on alternatives, p. 421-2; Sharp's comments on 
restrictions placed on Rolling Thunder 53, p. 438; p. 
445-6; Sharp draws up Rolling Thunder target list, p. 
453; Sharp tries for lifting restrictions on targets 
within ten miles of Hanoi, p. 455; tells how targets 
are selected, p. 463; Sharp briefs McNamara on air war 
in Vietnam, Sharp’s comment on no need for stalemate 
in Vietnam, p. 497; Sharp discusses restrictions on 
bombing, p. 499 ff; Sharp testifies before 
Subcommittee of Armed Services Committee of Senate 
(Aug. 9-10, 1967) p. 504; answers request of JCS for 
optimum air campaign outline against North Vietnam - 
1967-8, p. 510-19; Sharp attempts to get JCS to change 
'statement of mission' on bombing over North Vietnam, 
p. 519 ff; prepares an assessment for JCS on cessation 
of bombing, p. 523-29; gives JCS (Dec. 1967) 
assessment of closure of North Vietnamese port 
complexes, p. 529 ff; Sharp sends JCS (Jan. 1968) 
progress report on 1967 and standing at beginning of 
1968, p. 537- 52; his plans for 1968, p. 552-4; 
Sharp's efforts to obtain a better press in 1968, p. 
534-5; p. 559; visits Danang (Jan. 1968) for look at 
situation in KheSanh, p. 567; reactions to bombing 
cessation order, p. 594-5; Sharp not informed of cease 
bombing decision in Washington his reactions, p. 603-
4; supports Westmoreland recommendations on 
retaliatory attacks on North Vietnamese cities, p. 623 
ff; Sharp due for retirement on May 1, 1968 but 
retained until July 31, p. 627; sends his estimate of 
situation (July, 1968) to JCS before conference of 
Clark Clifford (SecDef) in Saigon, p. 629 ff; Sharp 
sends his last situation report on July 31, 1968, p. 
635 ff; Sharp's problem with Westmoreland, McNamara on 
close air support, p. 637-9; problem over operational 
control of First Marine Air Wing, p. 641 ff. 

 
CINC PAC CONFERENCES: p. 277; after conference of Aug. 1965 
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CincPac issues guidance for future conferences, p. 
292-3. 

 
CINC PAC FLEET: Sharp becomes Deputy Chief of Staff for Plans, 

Operations and Intelligence - Aug. 1954 - p. 141, Adm. 
Stump's top notch staff, p. 142-3; the process of 
separating CincPac and CincPac Fleet commands, p. 143; 
Sharp leaves staff in July 1956 for command of CruDiv 
3, p. 149; Sharp takes over from Admiral Sides (Sept. 
30, 1963), p. 180; activities during first days of his 
command, p. 180-1; tour of Western Pacific, p. 181 ff; 
7th Fleet scheduling conference at Subic Bay, p. 182-
3; travels in Nov./Dec. 1963, p. 187-8; Sharp 
mentioned as possibility for CincPac command, p. 190; 
chronology of visitors and travels in 1964, p. 192 ff. 

 
CLIFFORD, The Hon. Clark - Secretary of Defense: named by 

President Johnson as SecDef on Jan. 19, 1968, p. 566; 
the attitude of Clifford on the Tet offensive, p. 592-
3; p. 595. 

 
CLOSE AIR SUPPORT - Vietnam: problems attendant thereto, p. 637 

ff. 
 
COMBAT BEAVER: p. 390-lp; p. 393. 
 
COMMANDER DD's, Pacific: Sharp ordered (Jan. 1945) to staff in 

Honolulu as Combat Information Center and Radar 
Officer, p. 96 ff; base transferred to San Diego 
(1946) - concern then with demobilization, p. 99. 

 
USS COMSTOCK: (LSD-19): mother ship for ten of the river patrol 

boats in South Vietnam, p. 401. 
 
COM USMAC THAI: set up in 1965 in case of military action in 

that area, p. 276. 
 
COM USMACV: Command set up and General Westmoreland named as 

Commander, p. 201; p. 272; Westmoreland objects to 
continued stand-down on North Vietnam bombing efforts, 
p. 356; wanted authority to take charge of air 
campaign in lower part of North Vietnam, p. 360; given 
that authority by Adm. Sharp in April 1966, p. 360; p. 
372; instructed in some detail by CincPac on air war 
in Laos and North Vietnam, p. 373. Has command of T.F. 
116 (river patrol), p. 400; has command of MARKET TIME 
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to prevent waterborne infiltration into South Vietnam, 
p. 402; Jan. 1967 gives command guidance to 
subordinate commanders on conduct of war in 1967, p. 
414-6; a new headquarters complex (1967) outside 
Saigon, p. 551. (Note See additional entries under 
WESTMORELAND) 

 
CRU DES FORCE, PACFLT: Sharp takes command, Feb. 1959, p. 154. 
 
CRU DIV 3: Sharp takes command, July 1956, p. 149; operation for 

evaluation of REGULUS I missile, p. 149-150. 
 
CUBAN MISSILE CRISIS: p. 165. 
 
CURTZ, Adm. Maurice E. (Germany); p. 143. 
 
CUSHMAN, General Robert E. Jr.: Commandant U.S. Marine Corps; 

question raised by Gen. Westmoreland over operational 
control of First Marine Air Wing, p. 641 ff. 

 
DANANG: p. 258; deployment of Marine Corps combat troops, p. 258-

9; addition of a second runway, p. 312; p. 326. Sharp 
visits there to discuss situation at Khesanh, p. 567. 

 
DAWEE, Air Chief Marshal: Deputy Minister of Defense in 

Thailand, p. 280. 
 
DCNO for PLANS: p. 155, p. 160 ff; Sharp's citation for his duty 

as DCNO, p. 166-7. 
 
DD SQUADRON 5: Sharp takes command in San Diego (1950) p. 1056; 

p. 125-130. 
 
DE SOTO PATROL: Name given the DD patrol in Tonkin Gulf, p. 226-

7; p. 234; retaliatory strikes were readied by the U.S. 
for possible enemy action against the DeSoto Patrol p. 
240-1; p. 269. 

 
DIEM, Ngo-dinh - President of South Vietnam: p. 195; overthrown 

and assassinated, p. 196. 
 
USS ENTERPRISE: her involvement in PUEBLO incident, p. 5723; p. 

580-3. 
 
FARMGATE FORCES: U.S. Airforce Squadrons in Vietnam, p. 257; p. 

270. 
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FELT, Admiral H.D.: p. 190; p. 193. 
 
FIRST FLEET: Sharp takes command as Vice Admiral, Apr. 1960, p. 

156. 
 
FULBRIGHT, Senator Wm.: his remarks in Feb. 1970 on Tonkin Gulf 

and the Senate Resolution, p. 299-50. 
 
GAME WARDEN: (T.F. 116): The River Patrol, p. 400; used to halt 

Viet Cong actions on the inland waterways of South 
Vietnam... first boats in April, 1966, p. 401. 

 
GUAM: p. 85-6; Sharp detached from BOYD on Guam, p. 92. 
 
HANOI: See numerous references under: NORTH VIETNAM, CINC PAC, 

JCS. Hanoi frequently used in dispatches, summaries, 
etc. when reference is actually to North Vietnam, North 
Vietnamese policies and act ions, etc. 

 
HARKINS, General Paul: Feb. 1962 becomes head of MAAG in Saigon, 

p. 175; p. 191; MAAG abolished (May 15, 1964) and Harkins 
departs, p. 201. 

 
HELICOPTERS: history of their use in South Vietnam, p. 174-6; 

NOTE: see occasional references to them in Adm. Stark's 
summary of operations - CINC PAC. 

 
USS HENDERSON - transport; Sharp serves as officer of the deck 

(1928), p. 14 ff. 
 
HERRICK, Capt. John J.: DD Division Commander in Tonkin Gulf, p. 

218; p. 220-1; DD TURNER JOY joins his patrol, p. 222; 
p. 226-7; p. 230. 

 
USS HIGBEE: designated to take position off Wonsan during PUEBLO 

incident, p. 582; p. 585. 
 
USS HOGAN (DD-Minesweeper): Sharp becomes skipper (May, 1942) p. 

51; his difficulties with Adm. Hoover in San Juan, p. 
53-4; the landing at Casablanca, p. 55-7. 

 
HOLYOAKE, The Hon. K.J.: Prime Minister of New Zealand (1967), 

p. 203 p. 211; p. 238. 
 
HOOVER, Admiral John: p. 53-4. 
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HOP TAC OPERATION: Pacification effort in areas out from Saigon, 

p. 236. 
 
USS HOUSTON: DD BOYD participates in rescue of personnel who had 

abandoned the HOUSTON, p. 89-90; helps take the Houston 
in tow, p. 91. 

 
HYLAND, Admiral John J. - Commander, 7th Fleet: Sharp enlists 

his aid in briefing SecDef on value of bombing program 
on North Vietnamese targets, p. 463-6; p. 477. 

 
IA DRANG VALLEY, Battle of: (Oct.-Nov. 1965), p. 321. 
 
INCHON, Korea: See entry under Admiral STRUBLE: landing opera-

tion, p. 116 ff; MacArthur and Struble inspect 
operation (night of Sept. 15), p. 118; Sharp and 
companions land - attempt to visit Kimpo Air Base, p. 
120-1. 

 
INDONESIA: her claim to territorial sea areas - a 12 mile 1imit 

instead of 3 miles - p. 205; complications - for U.S. 
and Great Britain, p. 206-7. 

 
INTERNATIONAL CONTROL COMMISSION: March 1965 - puts out paper 

(through British Foreign Office) condemning U.S. air 
strikes against North Vietnam, p. 265; p. 565. 

 
IRON HAND: surface-to-air missile suppression strikes over North 

Vietnam, p. 364. 
 
JOHNSON, President Lyndon: asks Gen. Westmoreland (Oct. 1966) 

for estimate of bombing campaign, p. 384-5; His state-
ment in Manila (Oct. 1966) on getting out of Vietnam - 
causes CincPac to launch post hostilities planning 
study in Jan. 1967, p. 416; p. 430; p. 558; p. 563; 
names Clark Clifford as SecDef (Jan. 1968), p. 566; 
calls up some reservists Jan. 25, 1968, p. 5 86; March 
31, 1968 announces additional forces for Vietnam - 
cessation of bombing over North Vietnam - a new peace 
offensive, p. 594. 

 
JOINT CHIEFS OF STAFF (JCS): p. 165; first meeting with SecDef 

McNamara, p. 167 ff; attitude towards picture in 
Vietnam, p. 170-2; join in recommendations of CincPac 
for action to destroy will and capability of North 
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Vietnamese, p. 252-4; Sharp before the JCS p. 266-7; 
p. 279; p. 281; JCS concept for South Vietnam in 1965, 
p. 287; Rolling Thunder directions p. 294-5; attempt 
of JCS to comply with request of CincPac on air 
strikes', p. 302; March, 1965, directed unified 
commanders to take more direct part in joint base 
development, p. 327; CincPac sends message (Jan. 1966) 
outlining strategy to get air war underway again, p. 
344-55; Sharp reports assistance from JCS (1966) in 
getting his ideas across, p. 357; p. 374; Sharp sends 
urgent message Oct. 26, 1966 urging extension of air 
warfare, p. 389; p. 394-6; Sharp asks permission to 
use missiles against MIGs, p. 396-8; JCS did not give 
good support to Sharp in his request for naval gunfire 
against North Vietnam targets, p. 398; Sharp sends 
summary message of operations, Jan. 14, 1967, p. 403-
9; Sharp sends message to Wheeler, Jan. 20, 1967 
dealing with anti-infiltration measures, p. 411-13; 
Sharp's message of Feb. 1967 recommending closing of 
North Vietnam ports, p. 416-20; JCS asks for Sharp's 
comments on key questions formulated by Gen. Taylor, 
p. 422-27; refers to Adm. Joy's book on "how 
communists negotiate" as applicable in Vietnam, p. 
427-8; Sharp comments on restrictions placed on 
Rolling Thunder #53, p. 438; JCS gives Sharp 
resistance on his proposals to use Talos missiles, p. 
440-1; p. 445-6; expresses concern over build-up of 
debate on U.S. bombing in North Vietnam, p. 447- 8; 
permission granted Sharp for further targets near 
Hanoi-Haiphong, p. 449 ff; Sharp’s briefing of 
McNamara very similar to messages send JCS previously, 
p. 483; JCS answers McNamara’s memo of May 20, 1967 on 
alternatives in Vietnam - presents a new one, p. 484 
ff; Sharp recommends targets in buffer zone near China 
(Aug. 1967), p. 488 ff; JCS asks Sharp for outline of 
optimum air campaign against Nopth Vietnam (Nov. 1967-
68), p. 510-519 ff; Sharp questions JCS proposed 
statement on ‘mission’ of air warfare over North 
Vietnam - similar to statement of SecDef, p. 519 ff; 
Sharp's assessment of cessation of bombing, p. 523-29; 
Sharp's assessment of port closures, p. 529; Sharp 
again asks JCS for authority (Sept. 1967) to bomb 
certain targets, p. 533; Sharp sends (Jan. 1, 1968) 
review of 1967 operations, p. 537-52; Sharp continues 
his report of Jan. 1, 1968 with intensions for 1968, 
p. 552-54; for role in PUEBLO incident see p. 569 ff; 
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p. 606; ask Sharp for assessment of capability of U.S. 
and Allied Forces to achieve objectives in S.E. Asia, 
p. 607 ff; when peace negotiations start JCS asks Cine 
Pac for periodic assessment of military position - 
reports no longer requested by them after a month, p. 
613-16; Sharp's recommendations on what we should do 
as result of attacks in S. Vietnam p. 616-19. 

 
JOY, Admiral Turner: his book on "How Communists Negotiate," p. 

427-8. 
 
KHANH, General: ousts Gen. Minh and becomes Prime Minister, p. 19 

8; p. 209; his address to a mass meeting on July 19 
Ambassador Taylor's reaction, p. 211-212; renames Gen. 
Minh as Chief of State, p. 236. 

 
KHESANH: Attack on (1968) p. 567; p. 587; p. 589; p. 643. 
 
KIMPO AIR BASE - South Korea: Sharp visits a short time after 

the Inchon landings, p. 120-1. 
  
KOREA: Sharp uses Korea as example of what to avoid in 

negotiations with communists, p. 427-8. 
 
KRULAK, Gen. Victor H.: In 1964 becomes Commander of Fleet Marine 

Force, Pacific, p. 19 2; trusted adviser of Sharp, p. 
192. 

 
KY, Air Vice Marshal Nguyen cao: installed as Prime Minister of 

South Vietnam in 1965, p. 309; success of his efforts, 
p. 316; p. 374-5. 

 
LAMBERT, Comdr. V.G.: Assistant Planning Officer on staff of Adm. 

Struble for Inchon landing operation, p. 109; p. 120-1. 
 
LAOS: Washington's interest in air strikes on trails - difficulty 

involved, p. 313; see other references to Laos in CINC 
PAC summaries and dispatched to JCS. Note: See numerous 
entries under: CINC PAC, NORTH VIETNAM, SOUTH VIETNAM, 
WESTMORELAND. 

 
LODGE, The Hon. Henry Cabot: Aug. 1965 resumes his second tour 

of duty as U.S. Ambassador in Saigon, p. 308-9; tended 
to leave military operations to military men - in 
favor of strong act ion against North Vietnam, p. 325. 
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USS LONG BEACH: p. 440; Sharp seeks permission to use her in 
TALOS MISSILE attacks against enemy MIGs, p. 440-1; p. 
457. 

 
M-16 RIFLE: New U.S. Rifle 1965 - effective use of, p. 322; first 

issued to South Vietnamese forces in 1967, p. 548; Note: 
see numerous references in dispatch summaries of CINC 
PAC. 

 
MAAG - Saigon: p. 175; abolished on May 15, 1964, p. 201. 
 
USS MACON: Sharp takes command - Aug. 1953, p. 137; Adm. Burke 

uses MACON as flagship, p. 138; midshipman cruise of 
June 1954, p. 138; Sharp leaves MACON for duty with 
CincPac in Aug. 1954, p. 139. 

 
USS MADDOX: p. 213-221; p. 226-8; p. 249-51. 
 
U.S. MARINE CORPS: question about operational control of First 

Marine Air Wing in Vietnam, p. 641 ff. 
 
MARK 36 DESTRUCTOR: Comes on stream in August, 1967, p. 489. 
 
MARKET TIME - Operation: p. 261. See other references in reports 

of CincPac to JCS. Task Force 115 - under command of US 
Macv - a patrol effort to prevent the waterborne 
infiltration of men and material into South Vietnam, p. 
402. 

 
McMahon, The Hon. Wm.: Minister of Labor and National Service in 

Australia, p. 209. 
 
McNAMARA, Robert S.: Secretary of Defense: his first meeting 

with the Joint Chiefs, p. 167-9; arrives with Gen. 
Taylor to attend CincPac Conference in Hawaii - 
terminated because of assassination of Pres. Kennedy, 
p. 186-7; selects Sharp to succeed Adm. Felt as 
CincPac, p. 191; on July 15, 1964 announces no 
evidence of North Vietnamese troops in South Vietnam, 
p. 210; p. 227; telephone conversation with Sharp on 
Tonkin Gulf incident, p. 229-230; reinforces Pacific 
forces, p. 232; p. 238; begins to get involved (April 
1965) in details of air strike plans of CincPac, p. 
268 ff; visits Gen. Westmoreland - gets list of his 
needs, p. 290; calling of another conference in Hawaii 
(Aug. 3-6, 1965) for coordinated program of deployment 
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in Vietnam, p. 290-1; tendency to underestimate 
bombing results in Vietnam, p. 337; his emphasis on 
importance of South Vietnamese theatre, p. 302; in 
Saigon Nov. 1965 with Wheeler and Westmoreland, p. 
310; p. 336; gives Westmoreland approval to conduct 
bombing on package #1 p. 360; p. 369; never fully 
convinced air war over North Vietnam getting results, 
p. 370-1; requests info from CincPac on what steps to 
be taken to minimize civilian casualties in north 
Vietnam, p. 377-8; apprehension on part of SecDef and 
President over results of bombing - leaks from 
Washington on proposed missions - difficulty for U.S. 
pilots, p. 379; p. 390- 1 ; more on his thesis that 
war effort should be focused on anti-infiltration 
efforts, p. 411-12; continued reservations about air 
war over North Vietnam, p. 454; proposes alternate 
plans to present bombing campaign, p. 461-2; p. 464- 
5; Sharp's briefing of him in Saigon (June 1967), p. 
465 ff; his reaction to Sharp's presentation, p. 481; 
substance of his memo to JCS, SecNav, etc. on alterna-
tives in North Vietnam, p. 485 ff; he gives CincPac 
permission to hit certain targets - the night before 
Cine Pac testifies before Senate Committee, p. 505-6; 
Republican's Task Force report ascribes policy of 
gradualism in Vietnam a 'brain child' of McNamara, p. 
611; Sharp indicates his difficulty in keeping 
McNamara from ordering air offensive off of North 
Vietnam and into South Vietnam, p. 637-8; p. 648. 

 
MIGs: They offer increasing threat to U.S. air operations over 

North Vietnam, p. 445-6; p. 447, p. 451; p. 457; in Sharp 
briefing of McNamara (June, 1967 - Saigon) he deals with 
change in manner of employment of MIGs, p. 469 ff. see 
also - entries; ROLLING THUNDER: NORTH VIETNAM. 

 
MINH, Major Gen. Duong Van: heads provisional government fol-

lowing Diem, p. 196; ousted in Jan. 1964 by Gen. Khanh 
who names him Chief of State on Feb. 10, p. 198. 

 
MINING Operations - North Vietnamese harbors: p. 304-5: see also 

entries under CincPac - especially in his summaries to 
JCS on operations. 

 
USS MISSOURI - BB: in Korean waters, p. 126-7. 
 
MOMYER, General Wm. Wallace - Commander, 7th Air Force: Sharp 
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enlists his aid in briefing SecDef on value of North 
Vietnam bombing, p. 463-6; p. 477; p. 641-2; p. 646. 

 
MOORE, RADM R. B.: Carrier Division Commander in Tonkin Gulf at 

time of the incident, p. 217; p. 221. 
 
MOORER, Adm. Thos. H.: CincPacFlt., p. 221-3; p. 230. 
 
MORSE, Senator Wayne: on the Tonkin Gulf incidents in the U.S. 

Senate, p. 227. 
 
MUSTIN, Vice Admiral Lloyd: In 1966 served as J-3 of the Joint 

Staff, JCS - helpful to Admiral Sharp, p. 357. 
 
NAURU: See entry under DD BOYD. 
 
NAVAL WAR COLLEGE: Sharp spends a year (1949-50) in residence, 

p. 104-5. 
 
USS NEW MEXICO - BB: First duty for Sharp after graduation from 

N. Academy, p. 12 ff; 
 
NITZE, Paul: Secretary of the Navy; shows interest in air strike 

in support of in-country forces, p. 311. 
 
NIXON, President Richard M.: Sharp's statement of what he might 

have done when he took office as regards Vietnam, p. 
621-22. 

 
NORTH VIETNAM: response to Rolling Thunder pressure in 1965, p. 

308; dropping of leaflets and toy packets, p. 317-8; 
first regular army units enter South Vietnam, p. 319-
20; CincPac and the necessity for maintaining pressure 
on the north, p. 344 ff; efforts to improve logistic 
supplies in the Tet stand-down, p. 435; p. 437-8; 
cumulative efforts of bombing (1967), p. 444-5; Sharp 
delineates North Vietnam strategy for the JCS, p. 445-
6; p. 452-3; no shortage of targets in North Vietnam, 
p. 460-1; Sharp discusses restrictions under which he 
operated, p. 498 ff; a tentative peace overture from 
North Vietnam, p. 558-9; Sharp's remarks to General 
Wheeler on conditions that should be met first before 
peace discussions p. 561; bombing attacks over North 
Vietnam cease on April 1, 1968; p. 594 ff; North 
Vietnam agrees to meet with U.S. peace delegation in 
Paris on May 10, 1968, p. 610; North Vietnam 
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exploitation of bombing cessation, p. 615-6 ff. 
 
OP - 06 (Strategic Plans Division): Sharp serves (Sept. 1957) 

under Adm. Libby and Adm. B. Austin, P. 150 ff. 
 
USS ORISKANY: serious fire on board - Oct. 26, 1966, p. 365. 
 
PARIS PEACE NEGOTIATIONS: Begun in May, 1968 (May 10), p. 610; 

Sharp's reasons why negotiations continued even though 
North Vietnamese were taking advantage of cessation of 
bombing, p. 610-1; p. 629. 

 
POL Targets (Fuel oil installations); see entries under ROLLING 

THUNDER, CINC PAC: p. 363; p. 375; Washington gives 
permission for strikes on POL targets around Hanoi and 
Haiphong ...success of strikes...explanation offered 
by State Department to the world, p. 380; p. 381-2; p. 
388; p. 438; p. 458; p. 473; p. 600-1; p. 630-1. 

 
POST GRADUATE COURSE: p. 33 ff. 
 
USS PUEBLO: Background to the mission of the PUEBLO, p. 567-8; 

Sharp's story of the capture, p. 569 ff; Sharp's 
comments on book about PUEBLO incident by Admiral Dan 
Gallery, p. 575-6. 

 
RAHMAN, Tengku Abdul - Prime Minister of Mayala, p. 212. 
 
REGULUS I: p. 149-150. 
 
REISCHAUER, Edwin Oldfather; U.S. Ambassador to Japan, 263. 
 
REPUBLICAN PARTY - Task Force of Military Experts: writes report 

on "The Failure of Gradualism in Vietnam," p. 610-12. 
 
USS RICHMOND: Sharp ordered to her from P.G. school, p. 38 ff; 

wins the Engineering E, p. 41. 
 
USS ROCHESTER: Adm. Struble's flagship - 7th fleet, p. 110-111; 

p. 115-6. 
 
ROLLING THUNDER: (name given U.S. air operations over North 

Vietnam): Feb. 22, 1965 - first in series, p. 271; p. 
282; discussion of restrictions placed by Washington 
on U.S. air operations, p. 282-4; JCS restrictions 
(representing ideas of a higher authority) p. 294-5; 
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illustrations of gradual relaxation of restrictions, 
p. 295-9; operations suspended Dec. 1965 for 
indefinite period, p. 305; SAM missile sites and 
restrictions placed on their attack, p. 305-6; concern 
in Washington over priority of the air effort, p. 310; 
summary of operations Nov/Dec. 1965, p. 323-4; overall 
look at operations in 1965, p. 332- 344; chronology of 
air operations against North Vietnam in 1966, p. 344 
ff; p. 349 ff; bombing resumed Jan. 31, 1966 with 
Rolling Thunder #48, p. 357-8; Rolling Thunder #49 
gives CincPac more freedom with armed reconnaissance, 
p. 358-9: Rolling Thunder #50 - SecDef gives fixed 
targets, p. 359; Rolling Thunder #51 (July 1966) armed 
reconnaissance extended to all North Vietnam, p. 363-
4; Rolling Thunder #52, p. 365-8; Nov. 1966 Cine Pac 
published ROLLING THUNDER (ed. #1-66) - Sharp notes 
good effects of this summary with pictures, p. 371-2. 
p. 388-9; Rolling Thunder #52 got approval for certain 
targets - then approval withdrawn because British 
Foreign Minister was visiting Moscow and Washington 
didn't want complications, p. 390; p. 392; Sharp's 
outline of objectives of Rolling Thunder Operations - 
message to JCS Jan. 14, 1967 - p. 404; air war over 
North Vietnam in first quarter of 1967, p. 431-6; p. 
438; air efforts in 2nd quarter of 1967, p. 441-2; 
cumulative effects of bombing efforts, p. 444-6; p. 
448; p. 452-3; p. 459-60; p. 463-4; p. 507; p. 532-6; 
bombing over North Vietnam comes to halt, p. 594-5; 
review of Rolling Thunder attacks in first three 
months of 1968, p. 596 ff. 

 
ROUTE PACKAGES: term used for ROLLING THUNDER armed recco areas, 

p. 441; See also - ROLLING THUNDER Operations. 
 
RUSK, The Hon. Dean - Secretary of State: p. 494; his ideas for 

an all-out effort in South Vietnam, p. 494; General 
Westmoreland's reply, p. 495-7; p. 595. 

 
RUSSIAN ASSISTANCE - for North Vietnam: p. 263-4. 
 
SAFI, Morocco: p. 58. 
 
SAIGON: Note: see numerous references in the story of U.S. 

activities in Vietnam - under SOUTH VIETNAM, CINC PAC, 
WESTMORELAND, McNAMARA; focal point for North Vietnamese 
attacks in 1968 - during bombing cessation of north p. 
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624; Gen. Abrams, as USMACV gives his estimate (June, 
1968) of morale in Saigon - effects of North Vietnamese 
attacks, p. 627-8. 

 
SALISBURY, Harrison: New York TIMES correspondent – visits Hanoi 

(Dec. 1966) and reports on results of U.S. bombing, p. 
447. 

 
SAM threat: becomes increasingly difficult in middle of 1966 for 

U.S. bombers, p. 382-4. 
 
SANGLEY POINT: p. 583-4. 
 
USS SARATOGA: Sharp (July 1932) becomes division officer, p. 24-

27; plane types on board, p. 29; the baseball team, p. 
31-2. 

 
SCHERGER, Air Chief Marshall Sir Frederick: Australian Military 

Advisor to SEATO, p. 260-1. 


